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Reminders 
Saturday 28 May 
 DEB BALL #3 

Sunday 29 May 
 Deb Ball Clean up @ 11am 

 St Therese’s Family Mass @ 4.30pm 

Tuesday 31 May 
 Regional Cross Country - St Arnaud 

Wednesday 1 June 
 Palmers Gym - Yr 1-2 

 Uniform Review Survey responses due 

Thursday 2 June 
 Palmers Gym - Fdn 

Friday 3 June 
 2023 Enrolments due 
 Scholastic Book Club orders due 

 Indigenous Day 

Wednesday 8 June 
 Palmers Gym - Yr 1-2 

Thursday 9 June 
 Palmers Gym – Fdn 

 Year 4 Camp 

Friday 10 June 
 Year 4 Camp 

 Dental Service forms due 

Monday 13 June 
 Queen’s Birthday Holiday 
Wednesday 15 June 
 Palmers Gym - Yr 1-2 

Thursday 16 June 
 Palmers Gym – Fdn 

 
 

 
 
Tuckshop 2022 – Term 2 
Week 5 
Friday 27 May 
 12.30 – 3pm Renee Jet 
    Kim Kelly 

Week 6 
Thursday 2 June 
 12.30 – 3pm  Chelsea Mazzarino 
Friday 3 June 
 12.30 – 3pm Lisa Phillips 
    Hollie Warren 

Week 7 
Thursday 9 June 
 12.30 – 3pm   
Friday 10 June 
 12.30 – 3pm Chelsea Baker 
    Alicia Mansfield 

Week 8 
Thursday 16 June 
 12.30 – 3pm  Marnie O’Bree 
Friday 17 June 
 12.30 – 3pm Chelsea Mazzarino 
    David Perrin 

 
Weekend Maintenance 
28-29 May  Deb Ball Clean up Sunday @ 11am 

  Millar (4O), Waters (2S), Carroll ( 

4-6 Jun Murphy (Fdn M), St Clair (Fdn D), 

Widdicombe (Fdn M) 

11-12 Jun Fitzpatrick (6H), Kirke (6FD),  

 Sawyer (4Z) 

18-19Jun Perry (3GB), O’Sullivan (4W),  

 Herbert (Fdn A) 

25-26 Jun Term 2 Break 

2-3 Jul Term 2 Break 

9-10 Jul  Lamprell (5K), Coman (6FD),  

 Lunney (6W) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“True progress quietly and persistently moves along 
without notice.” 

St Francis of Assisi         

Dear Families, 
I share with you this beautiful reflection about how we can live each 
day.  

 

 

Once again, you are gifted with a whole brand-new day, 

twenty-four priceless hours for you to fill as you will. 

Free of charge, and offered once only, they can be lived 

in a cul-de-sac of fear or against an infinite horizon.  

Let today be a day for reaching out in thanksgiving, a 

day of expansion for your heart. 
 

Daniel O’Leary 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
2023 Enrolments 
Just a reminder to all current families that if you 
have Kindergarten children you will need to 
enrol  at St. Francis of the Fields no later than 
June 6, 2022. 

 

 

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 9 – May 26, 2022 
(Term 2 – Week 5) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

people. 
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Chicken pox 
To help our families protect themselves I share with you that we have had a number of covid cases with 
students and staff. We have also had quite a few staff members and students have been diagnosed with 
influenza. In addition, we have had three children from Year 5W been diagnosed with Chicken 
Pox.  
 

As this is a highly contagious condition, please keep a close eye on your child/ren over the 
coming days.  If your child is unwell we ask that you keep your children at home until they are 
well and symptom free. 
 

To assist you in understanding the symptoms of Chickenpox, we have attached some information 
downloaded from the Victorian Government Health Department. 
 

https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectious-diseases/chickenpox-and-shingles-varicella-herpes-zoster 
 
 

Uniform Review & Survey 
All parents are invited to complete the attached School Uniform survey by Wednesday 1 June.   The data 
from the survey will be taken to the Uniform Team on Friday 3 June to understand the preferences of our 
student and parent community.  
The Uniform Team will then make a number of recommendations that need to be approved by our School 
Advisory Council. Please have your say and click on this link below:  
 

2022 St Francis Uniform Review Survey 

 

Debutante Balls 
Our first two Debutante Balls ran smoothly last Friday and Saturday thanks to the work of our Deb Ball 
Committee (Michelle Janssen, Deb Breene, Donna Stebbins and Jacqui Pethybridge) and our volunteer 
parents and staff members who helped out on each night. 
  
Our Debutantes will enjoy another ball on Saturday 28 May. I am hopeful that we can 
receive support from our community to clean up and serve on the night.  
 
We will also need help on Sunday 29 May from 11.00am to pack away the tables and chairs 
so that our children and teams can begin using the “shed” from Monday onwards. Any help 
would be very much appreciated. If you can assist please call our Admin Team on 03 5439 
3191 to clarify the time and day that you can support our school.  
 
 

Principal and Deputy Principal Appraisal 
Both Grace Scalora (Deputy Principal) and Tim Moloney (Principal) will be undertaking 
an appraisal to help with their goal setting. Four parents will be randomly selected from 
each class to complete a short survey that will help understand our strengths and areas 
to improve upon. In addition, we will have our Year 5/6 students and our School 
Advisory Council complete a similar survey.  
This data will be collated by Ash Marsh (CES Ltd Principal Consultant) and he will 
provide the feedback to assist both Grace and I in developing ways to improve our 
practice.  

Please help Grace and I by completing a survey if you receive one. Thanks in advance.  
 

Winter Uniform 
St. Francis of the Fields Primary School has worked hard to provide parents with a uniform that looks smart 
and wears well.  We ask that all parents ensure their child is wearing the correct uniform. 
  

This means: 
• No scarves are to be worn at school (scarves can be worn to school) 
• Correct track pants are to be worn – no stripes! 
• Correct footwear – runners only on sports days. 
• Correct long school pants 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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 If parents are having difficulty making an immediate change, please write a note to Tim Moloney stating 
when you will be able to pick up the correct uniform. 

 
 

Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 

 

Pastoral Wellbeing…. 

The Power of Sorry 

By Maggie Dent 

Themes: Parenting Boys & Positive Parenting. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Our boys tend to get into trouble more than our girls. There are lots of cultural and biological reasons for this 

but much of it boils down to the fact that boys are still soft-wired to be ‘mammoth hunters’, ready to react to 

any threat. 
 

Generally, boys have more muscle than girls and, with that, a physicality that gets them in strife. There’s also 

brain research that shows that, while females tend to quickly shift emotions from the brain’s limbic system to 

the word centres of the brain, males tend to shift them into their bodies. 
 

This is more obvious as our boys become teens as they can be as big and strong as men, but their brains are 

under construction and their bodies are flooded with testosterone. 
 

Author and counsellor Michael Gurian writes that boys tend to seek external measures of success to feel good 

about themselves. It is critical they maintain credibility and status in the eyes of the ‘tribe’… that’s their peers, 

not you. 
 

Inevitably, all this means your son will probably make many mistakes; or hurt himself; hurt someone else; or 

make a very poor, thoughtless, seemingly stupid or cruel choice. 
 

React with compassion not shame 

How you react as a parent can significantly impact how your son recovers from mucking up. Your first reactions 

may be anger, disappointment or the urge to discipline harshly. However, there are other ways of reacting that 

can strengthen your bond with your son and ensure he learns from the experience through growth rather than 

shame. 
 

Listen to him, guide him to see the impact of his poor choice, help him make it right, forgive him and ask him 

what he might do next time he’s in the same situation. 
 

Break down the old male-code 

This code told us that men don’t apologise as it’s a sign of weakness. One of the most powerful things we can 

teach our boys is that when we make mistakes, we own up to them and we apologise if need be. Teach your boys 

that saying sorry when they really mean it is a sign of courage and strength, not the opposite. It is also about 
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taking responsibility for your actions, which is important for boys to learn. They need to see the men in their 

lives – particularly dads – apologise. 
 

 

Don’t force an apology 

Forcing a boy to apologise can be problematic. A genuine apology is very different to a forced apology. A genuine 

apology has a real sense of remorse attached to it. Coach your son to see the situation through the other 

person’s eyes. If someone has been impacted, he needs to apologise and make amends even if he didn’t intend 

for the consequences of his poor choice to happen. It doesn’t mean he’s wrong. It just means his choice affected 

someone. 
 

Embrace failure 

To help your son better learn about failure, have conversations about things you hear in the media where boys 

and men have experienced failure and recovered. Steve Smith, the former captain of the Australian cricket 

team who was involved in a ball-tampering scandal, is a great example. He owned his mistake, publicly apologised 

and he went on to have a very successful return to cricket. 
 

Your son is going to make poor decisions repeatedly until he has enough myelin in his brain to be more mindful 

of the choices he makes. That is just a fact of life. As parents, your job is to, day-by-day, help your son learn 

a culture of accountability without a need for severe punishment, shaming or ridicule. 
 

If you do have any concerns about the wellbeing of your child, please contact the school for further information 

or seek medical or professional help. 

Regards, 

Grace Scalora 

Deputy Principal - Pastoral Wellbeing   

 

 
 
RE News…. 
Sacramental program - confirmation & first eucharist 

The Sacramental Program to prepare students from Grade 3 onwards for Confirmation and First Eucharist 

will commence with Parent Information Night next week.  

Please contact KristyRyan  stsacraments@gmail.com or Mrs Hitchcock at school if you would like further 

information or you would like your child to participate in the program.  

 
 

National Sorry Day & National Reconciliation Week  

Today is National Sorry Day. The annual timing of National Sorry Day 26 May, 
and the week it begins, National Reconciliation Week, 27 May to 3 June, never 
changes. The reason for this continuity lies in various significant dates within 
this week that annually commemorate events enshrined within our history. 

On May 26, 1997, the report Bringing Them Home, saw the national 
acknowledgment of “The Stolen Generation”, the forcible removal by 
authorities of Indigenous children from their families from the first days of 
European colonisation. 

On 27 May 1967, overwhelming support was behind the success of the referendum that officially recognized 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders as Australian citizens within the National Census and in the right to 
vote. 

And the third event on 3 June commemorated the landmark Mabo Decision in 1992, which recognized that 
Indigenous Australians were the Traditional Owners and Custodians of the Australian continent, thus 
initiating the right to claim Native Title. The theme for National Reconciliation Week in 2022 is “Be Brave. 
Make Change!” 
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The organising Committee succinctly explains further, highlighting 
that it is “a challenge to all Australians — individuals, families, 
communities, organisations, and government—to Be Brave and 
tackle the unfinished business of reconciliation so we can Make 
Change for the benefit of all Australians ... a time for all Australians 
to learn about our shared histories, cultures, and achievements, 
and to explore how each of us can contribute to achieving 
reconciliation in Australia.”  

How appropriate is it that May 26 in 2022 also coincides with the celebration of Ascension Day within the 
Christian calendar! This is the occasion on which Jesus (traditionally 39 days after his Resurrection on 
Easter Sunday) ascends to God in heaven, the day symbolising the successful completion of Jesus’ ministry 
on earth. May we see in every National Sorry Day and Reconciliation Week affirmation that we, as the 
Australian people, continue to rise above the sadness within our past, to confront its legacies and so 
together, bring about continued success (and hopefully the completion) of the Reconciliation process. 

 

Indigenous Games Day - Friday 3 June 
During National Reconciliation Week, the Year 6 FIRE Carriers will be holding an awareness-raising event 
and fundraiser for Opening the Doors Foundation next Friday, 3 June. Students can bring along a gold coin 
donation, if able, to wear the Aboriginal flag colours of red, yellow and black or Torres Strait Islander colours 
of blue, green and white and participate in Indigenous Games.  
Families are invited to come along and join us for the games from 2:20pm.  
 
We will commemorate National Reconciliation with a Liturgy of the Word at 1pm for students in Grade 5 and 
6.  
St Paul tells us that -   

“God, who reconciled us to himself through Christ, 

... has given us the ministry of reconciliation” (2 Corinthians:18) 

Let us together accept this commission in sincerity and love. 

 

Let us pray, 

God of this ancient land, you call us to be people of Reconciliation.  

Together, encourage us “be brave” to “tackle unfinished business”, and to  

“make change” to bring Australians closer together.  

Through our mentor in love and forgiveness, your Son, Jesus Christ our Lord.  

Amen 

 

Laudato Si Week 2022: Nude Food Recommitment Day  
Last week marked Laudato Si’ Week 2022, which was the seventh anniversary of Pope Francis’ landmark 
encyclical on creation care. Our students took time to pray, celebrate our environment and achievements 
in living sustainably.  
Thank you to everyone who made the commitment to care for our home and school environment by packing 
a Nude Food lunch box. This helps to reduce the plastics produced, the amount of waste that we bring to 
school, which keeps the waste out of our waterways and helps us to use our resources more sustainably. 
Here is some information from our Catholic Identity Student Leaders, about Nude Food and the audit our 
Green Team conducted on Nude Food Recommitment Day.  
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Lisa Hitchcock 

Catholic Identity Leader 
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PE News….. 

State Girls Footy Extended Team 
Congratulations to Etta Place who has been selected in the trial teams for the Vic Schools 
U12 Girls which will play in an exhibition game in Melbourne on June 9th and from that game 
a final squad will be selected for the National championships in Adelaide later in the year. 
There were over 150 players participating in the initial trials in Melbourne earlier this month 
and from there it has been culled down to 2 squads of 24.  
 
As a bottom aged player (grade 5) this is a great achievement even to make it this far. We are 
really proud of you Etta and wish you all the best. 

 
Cross Country Regional Competition  
Another congratulations to the following students for making the Regional Cross Country in St Arnaud on 
Tuesday 31 May. This is a really exciting challenge for these students and we wish them all the best for the 
event. Thank you to the parents for their hard work getting their children to this event. 
 

Lexi Arundell 
Isabelle Carmichael 

Etta Place 
Jed Willis 

Solly Baker 

Alex Kelly 
Tommy Harrop 
Will Shadbolt 

Willow Wardell 
Darcy Rodda 

 
F-2 Gym Program 
All students from Fdn - Yr2 will participate in the Palmers Gym program on the following dates: 
June 1, 2, 8, 9, 15, 16, 22, 23. A permission form will be available via PAM shortly. Please follow 
the link and complete the permission as soon as you can. 
 

Matt Butcher 
Acting PE Coordinator 

 
 

 

Oasis News…. 

Term 2 Green Team  
Our members of this term's Green Team have been hard working in the garden getting it ready for our 
winter planting season. 
 

Alex Houghton, 
Ellie Munro, 
Ruby Hogan, 

Milly Cummins, 
Harry Ward, 

Aysha O'Kane, 
Lily Hearps, 

Zalie Emmerson, 
Tara Collard, 
Ruby Jubber, 

Lahni Tyrrell, 
Henry Dewhurst, 
Flynn Stevens, 
Amelia Johnson 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have also found some inspiration for a new 'Wash Station' in the garden and Harry Ward's Dad is helping 
us build this which is awesome. Thanks Kev  
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Grade 2 OASIS  
We have had such a wonderful time in OASIS this term with the Grade 2 
kids. We have been searching for worms, making binoculars and looking 
for bugs, making ice cream, picking the last of the summer vegetables and 
even eating some fried Eggplant from the school garden.  
 
We made raspberry jam, planted new seeds for our winter garden crop and 
planted new seedlings that have been growing over the last few months. 

 
We learnt how to collect seeds and plant 
them ourselves to grow our own trees and 
even attempted to grow our own avocado 
trees at home, which is still in progress. I 
can't wait to see the final results. 
 
We had Mrs Bentley come and talk to our students about Bendigo 
Foodshare and gave her 34 pumpkins to give to families who are in need 
of some extra assistance. We finished the whole experience with a Farm 

Day on which we were lucky enough to have a new calf born. 
 
We had Bee Farmer Butcher come and teach us all about bees and how we could collect beeswax and melt 
it into blocks of pure wax.  
 
Thank you to the teachers for their support and to all the kids for the enthusiasm. I hope you had a wonderful 
time and I look forward to seeing you as Grade 3 students next year.  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Matt Butcher 
Environment and Sustainability Coordinator 
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Parish News… 

Liturgy News 

Both of our school communities at St. Therese's and St. Francis of 

the Fields continue to be significant assets for St. Therese's Parish. 

The Liturgy Team also continues to Reach Out in seeking support for 

the various ministries required at the weekend Masses. 

We are most appreciative of the new volunteers, who along with the ongoing group, have been included on 

the new Ministry Rosters which are currently being made available. Your generous support in sharing 

gifts/talents to fulfil the different roles of Ministry will always be welcome as the Parish Mass rosters are 

updated as required. 

The roles of Ministry still include: Environment, Sacristan, Altar-Server, Eucharist, Reader, Collector, Music 

and Data. All responses will be gladly received through the Parish Office by phone, email or in person. For 

further enquiries contact Megan Merrett (email: kennington@sandhurst.catholic.org.au) or Gerry Tyndall - 

Liturgy Team Member (5443 0302)  

 

Come and See Family Mass – St Therese’s Parish 

Sunday 29 May - 4.30pm @ St Therese’s Church 

This mass is particularly directed and modified for children at a time when families 

can all attend together. If you would like to volunteer to help at these masses, please 

contact Megan Merrett - meganmerrett@gmail.com or 0408 337 663 

 

 

 

Scholastic Books 
The Issue #4 catalogues will be sent home tomorrow. Orders will be due by 

Friday 3 June. Please complete order using the LOOP ordering system. We 

will not be accepting any cash payments at school. 

 

 

Bendigo Health Dental Services 
The team from Bendigo Health Dental Services will be visiting our school early in Term 3. 
Forms have been sent home with children. If you did not receive a form, please let the office 
staff know and one will be sent home with your child.  
If you would like your child to be seen by the Dental team, please complete the form and 
send it back to school by Friday 10 June. 
 

 

Courages & Crowns 
Yr3-4 & Yr5-6 girls, Mums’ Aunties, carers and Grandma’s are invited to a 1 hour 
workshop to explore the ideas of Self Love, Self Worth & High Standards with Megan 
Simpson. These workshops will be held on Tuesday 7 June @ 5pm for Yr 3-4 and @ 
7pm for Yr 5-6.Tickets are available @ Eventbrite via Facebook: Megan Simpson – 
Creating Connection or Instagram: meganjsimpson 
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St Francis Basketball Club - Thermomix Raffle  

We are raising funds to purchase new (reversible for clash games) basketball singlets 

for our growing club! 

Raffle prizes are 2 x Brand New TM6 Thermomix appliance - valued at $2,359 each. 

Each Thermomix comes complete with leads, Australian Cookbook, Varoma, Basket, 

Butterfly, Splatter Guard, Measuring Cup and Spatula. 

Only 600 tickets available with 2 winners to be drawn. Each winner 

to receive 1 x Thermomix each. 

Tickets are $20 each. Ticketing cost includes 3% ticketing fee. 

Drawn once all tickets are sold or on May 30th 2022. 

http://stfrancisbasketballthermoraffle.floktu.com 

 

 

 

St. Francis of the Fields   Debutante Balls 2022 

 

Saturday 28 May 

 

Saturday 28 May 2022 – BILLIE HOLIDAY BALL 

 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
St. Francis Deb Ball Committee 
Donna Stebbins, Michelle Janssen, Deb Breene & Jacqui Pethybridge. 

  

Parking 

6.00pm – 8.00pm 

Collection of Tickets & Ushering 

6.15pm – 7.30pm 

Clearing of Tables 

8.30pm – 12.00am 

1   Clinton McSwain 1   Kate Ellis 1   Kristy Intamanon 

2   Matthew Merrett  2   Belinda Marsh 2   Simone Edgley 

3   Tandy Jackson 3   Tracey Turner 3   Laurinda Myers 

4   Jeremy Byrne 4   Jess Widdicombe 4   Tracey Turner 

5 5   Kanji Jackson 5 

6 6   Reine Jones  6 

 7   Lucy Wright  

 8  

   
Sunday 29 May  

Clean Up @ 11am 
  

1   Bronwyn Parsons 5   Waters family** ** Weekend Maintenance Families 

2   Sarah Dean 6     

3   Millar family** 7  

4   Carroll family**  8  
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Uniform Shop 
To assist the Uniform Shop staff, when ordering uniform online, please add your 

child’s name and class in the ‘Any Notes’ section when you are selecting items. 

This cannot be done at the payment stage of the order. 

Orders will be processed on Monday’s, Wednesday’s & Thursday’s. 

 

 

 
YMCA – After School Care 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Tuckshop News…. 
Helpers needed. 
From the beginning of Term 2, parent helpers are welcome again in the tuckshop. 
All helpers must have completed the Engagement of Volunteers paperwork, referee 
checks & interview. Proof of vaccination is also required. We require 1 person on 
Thursday’s and 2 people on Friday’s. Start time is 12.30pm for both days. All past 
helpers are encouraged to contact Fiona – you will not be automatically put on the 
roster. 
Please SMS Fiona Thompson if you would like to be put on the roster - 0400 072 311.  

 Thursday Friday 
Week 5 26 May 12.30 - 3pm  Bec O’Sullivan 27 May 12.30 - 3pm  Renee Jet 

   Kim Kelly 
Week 6 2 June 12.30 - 3pm  Chelsea Mazzarino 3 June 12.30 - 3pm  Lisa Phillips 

   Hollie Warren 
Week 7 9 June 12.30 - 3pm   10 June 12.30 - 3pm  Chelsea Baker 

   Alicia Mansfield 

Week 8 16 June 12.30 - 3pm  Marnie O’Bree 17 June 12.30 - 3pm  Chelsea Mazzarino 

   David Perrin 

Week 9 23 June 12.30 - 3pm  Sarah Dean 24 June  12.30 - 3pm Chantal Bennallack 

                       Tandy Jackson 

The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The 

program  

operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on days of 

school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register 

your child in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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Community News…. 
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